HRIST-CENTERED e BIBLE-BASED ¢ FAMILY-FOCUSED

Special Congregational Meeting

July 11, 2021

A Special Congregational Meeting has been called

for July 11, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary to

consider selling the Church’s vacant land to Porter

Kyle LLC, who intends to build townhomes on the

property. The vacant land is 7.5 acres east of the
Family Life Center parking lot.

Bible Classes on Summer Break
Throughout the year, Trinity provides a variety of
opportunities to study God’s Word on multiple nights
for every age group. Pastor’s Wednesday OASIS class,
CROSS Training Sunday School, Tuesdays@11, etc. are
on Summer Break. We'll begin meeting again this Fall!

e Trinity’s Men of Faith Bible Study will continue
to meet on Tuesdays @6:30 in the Adult Classroom

e 8:45AM Sunday Morning Adult Bible Study will
continue to meet all Summer in Founder’s Hall

You are welcome to this Bible class as we continue to
study Exodus. We will continue with our study all Summer.
This group is truly a great Christian Community. Join us!
e Adult Bible Study @ 10:15am will be reveling in
Jesus’ Resurrection Appearances in the Gospel of John,
Acts, and Corinthians. Then we will jump into a little but
mighty book: GRACE, FAITH, SCRIPTURE. Simple words
and life changing! Join us in Room 301!

AMOS = A Ministry of Seniors

AMOS meets on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays each
month. Our next AMOS meeting will be on July 14 in
Founder’s Hall. SUMMER TIME CHANGE: 11am to 2pm.
Bring a snack! We will have a short Bible study, start a
game, eat our sack lunch, and then have Birthday Cake.

Upcoming LWML Events!

e Saturdays 7/17, 8/21 - 1 PM
“Let's Do Lunch” at Eagle’s Nest in Pebble Creek.
(RSVP to Val Severino 623-907-9646)

Welcome to Trinity Lutheran Church!
We are glad that you are worshiping with us this morning.

If you are visiting with us, we consider you an honored guest
and pray that you enjoy your worship experience. If we can
help in any way, please see an elder or usher for assistance.
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70th Anniversary
Open House for the Maynards

The family of Elda and Wilard Maynard would
like to invite you to a 70th Anniversary Open
House on Saturday July 17th from 2-4 pm

at 15041 W Whitten Ave, Goodyear, AZ 85395

\_ No Gifts, please Y,

Phone Numbers

Many of you have dropped your landline and are
using only cell numbers. Please email Jan at
JReynolds@TrinityLCS.org with a current number for
our database. We will never share your information.

VOLUNTEERS

What a blessing you all are! Elders, ushers, musi-
cians, singers, tech people, slide people, childcare,
volunteer receptionists, and all of our groups who
carry on caring for people, and sharing the hope in
Jesus! You are a breath of fresh air in a closed-in
world this year. Truly the Holy Spirit uses you as
you share your faith in God with others and serve
the Lord at Trinity in oh so many ways! We are so
grateful to God for all of you! Keep shining His light!

HELP WANTED: Worship Team

Trinity is looking to form a team of volunteers to run the
slides during the different worship services. The slides
will already be put together, you would just need to sit
at the AV booth and run them. Training Provided! We
are hoping to have enough volunteers to form a rotating
schedule. Contact Juliann (JDolge@TrinityLCS.org) or
find Greg at the AV booth between services to let them
know you are interested or if you have questions.




We love our little ones!

During Sunday worship, the Church Nursery is open to
little ones 4 and under. At the sanctuary, the nursery
is by Lamb sign. At the Family Life Center, the church
nursery is in Preschool Room 109.

Are you getting the most up-to-date info?

Get news from Trinity Lutheran Church in your
inbox. Sign up at TrinityLCS.org and

be sure to “Friend Us” on Facebook
www.facebook.com/TrinityLutheranChurchLP

Phone Numbers

Many of you have dropped your landline and are
using only cell numbers. Please email Jan at
JReynolds@TrinityLCS.org with a current number

for our database. We will never share your information.

IR & SR Youth

Ice Skating |,
July 25 e 12; 30-3:30

* Who: JR & SR Youth + friends! (Grades 5-12)

e When: July 25 from 12:30 - 3:30pm

¢ Wear: SOCKS (long socks are best)

e Cost: You pay $10, the Youth account will pick up the rest.
(Bring extra money if you want snacks)

Drop Off and Pick Up at AZ Ice
15829 N 83rd Ave, Peoria 85382
\_ Contact Ms. Laura with Questions and to RSVP -— )

Questions about Trinity School?

Astraea Rohloff Heather Chapman
Principal Early Childhood Director
ARohloff@TrinityLCS.org  HChapman@TrinityLCS.org

Meet Our Staff

Rev. Dave Bolte Juliann Dolge

Senior Pastor Director of Music
DBolte@TrinityLCS.org JDolge@TrinityLCS.org
Ruth Fisher Jan Reynolds

Director of Family Ministry  Director of Care Ministry
RFisher@TrinityLCS.org JReynolds@ TrinityLCS.org
Laura Nelson

Dir. of Children & Youth Ministries
LNelson@TrinityLCS.org

Sunday Worship on Campus!
7:30am Traditional Worship
9:00am/10:15am Contemporary Worship

11:30am Blended Worship

6:00pm Casual Traditional Worship
Services are also posted on Facebook and TrinityLCS.org

Trinity’s Prison Ministry

God works in wonderful ways!

The same sermon you will hear today, will be
read by six prisoners this next week or so.

It all began with a Trinity member who knew
someone sentenced to prison. She also knew
where real hope comes from and the power to
change - it comes from our Savior from sin,
Jesus! So she prayed for him and sought ways
to get the Gospel to him.

Every prison/jail has very strict regulations on
what can be mailed to prisoners. All things are
examined. She asked the prison if she could
send Trinity’s sermon. The man who received
the sermons began a prayer circle with two
others. She sent a worship service. The men
began to use Trinity’s worship service every
week in the Prayer Circle. That Prayer Circle of
3 has now grown to 20! Behind locked gates,
they use the same sermons and worship service
we use each week! Please pray for these men.

SO IF THE SON il
SETS YOU FREE, %
YOU WILL BE

FREE :

JOHN 8:36

—

We are looking for a weekly volunteer(s) to use
Google Translate (changing the sermon from
English to Spanish), so we can send a Spanish
version of Pastor’s sermon. If you want to be a part
of what God is doing in this place and time: contact

Ruth Fisher, 480-235-1473 OR RFisher@TrinityLCS.org!

July “Let’'s Go” Event!

Let’'s Go! meets monthly at different restaurants around
the valley for good fellowship and good eating. Stay
tuned for this months culinary adventure information!

§ Mobile Food Pantry\
5:30 am -~ 7:00 am

Now Serving You Every
1st and 3rd Saturday

Distribution is while supplies last.
Sponsored by Agua Fria Food & Clothing Bank.
Food donated by St. Mary’s.

Barbara Robey Elementary School
5340 N. Wigwam Creek Blvd.
Litchfield Park, AZ 85340
(623) 9329135  www.affcb.org

AGUA FRIA

FOOD & CLOTHING BANK




